
 
 
 
 
Meeting Notes 
October 1, 2003 
 
In the absence of our President, Pat Ezard, Vice President Lorin Wamsley called the 
meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. 
Secretary Kevin Braunger read the September meeting minutes. They were approved as 

read. 
Jim Mueller presented the treasurers’ report. 

 
Old Business 
 
“Thanks” go out to everyone that helped with the set-up and breakdown of the courses 

for Events 7 & 8. The response was great and truly appreciated. Keep it up! 
It was suggested that a representative from both Coca-Cola and Valley River Center be 

invited to the Year End Banquet, as thanks for their support. 
If anyone is missing a pair of tennis shoes and a water bottle left at Coca-Cola after Event 

8, contact Lorin Wamsley and describe them to get them back. 
It will cost $723.00 for The RV Corral to do the body repair on the Registration Trailer. 

The trailer will remain at Bert Jacobson’s house for the time being. The Timing 
Trailer is at Kevin Braunger’s house. 

It was noted that Coca-Cola distributes Evian and Desanti water, for future reference. 
 
New Business 
 
Food for Lane County will receive the donations from Events 7 & 8 in Coca-Cola’s 

name. 
The Fast Grass AutoX will be held at Pioneer Business Park, on W. 1st on Saturday, 

October 18th, for Club members only.  Registration will be from 9:00am to 
9:30am. The Race will finish up around 3:00pm. 

Kevin Braunger will contact member Greg Demers concerning address and insurance 
information. 

Jim Mueller will obtain the proper insurance for the event. 
Lorin Wamsley will order the porta-potties. 
Jerry Braunberger volunteered his time and equipment to mow the Fast Grass course 

area. 
Thanks to Greg Demers for donating the field for the Fast Grass Autocross. 
Food for Lane County has thanked EESCC for it’s continued support in donations. 
Articles for the future are as follows: 

• November – Bill & Cheryl Baugh 
• December – Lorin Wamsley 
• January – Tim Steck 
• February – Brad Moffett 

 
 



Jim and Bonnie Mueller went to The SCCA Nationals in Topeka, Kansas. The first 
couple of days featured good, hot weather. Then the downpours hit, but they still 
had a wonderful time and recommended it for everyone. 

Phoenix, Arizona has been added to the SCCA National Tour, to be held January 25th 
and 26th, 2004. 

The next flyer party will be Wednesday, October 8 at 5:00 pm at the offices of Mueller, 
Yuva & Osterman, CPAs. 

Tim Steck has proposed a new system for EESCC to determine winners and their position 
at the end of year. A motion was presented, it was seconded and passed. The 
proposed system is as follows: 

    
 Some basic criteria: 
  

¾ To trophy the drivery must participated in a minimum of 5 events even if 
they were NFT for some events (ran out of class). 

¾ To trophy in a particular class the driver must have at least two events in 
that class. 

  
 To determine which class they get their trophy in: 
  

1. Their highest finish in the qualifying classes  
2. If the highest finish position was the same for more than one class, then 

the class they participated the most events in.  
3. If the highest finish position and the number of events in each were the 

same, then the class with the highest number of year end points.  
4. If everything is identical, then the class with the highest PAX number.  

This would be the "fastest" class.  
  
 To determine the position within a class: 
  

After the class for each participant has been determined the order within 
the class is re-numbered based on total year-end points for each participant 
in that class.   

 
2003 Season Year-End Banquet 
 
The Banquet will be held at The Hilton on Saturday, November 8, 2003 (see website for 

details).  
The track for the Pinewood Derby needs to be obtained. Lorin Wamsley has a track 

reserved at The Boy Scouts of America if another one is not located.  Bonnie 
Mueller will possibly secure a 4 lane track from her brother. 

 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m. 
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